Minutes from the Allotments Meeting held on site - Tuesday 11 September

 2012
Present: Cllrs P Holden, R Kirby, Mrs C Boughton-Thomas, G.Howard and 
A Bishop          In attendance:  Ms B Lee (Clerk), Mr C Rogers (Allotment Holder)

Apologies:  Cllr D Stocker

1. New development, Old Worcester Road:  Discussion took place regarding the possible impact of the proposed development of 10 Affordable Homes and  the security of the allotments.  The area is well used for dog walking, but generally, although dogs may wander onto the plots occasionally, there is no big issue at the moment.  If, however, it does become a problem (e.g. after the development is completed) then a notice may be needed to say ‘no public access/dogs must be kept on leads’.  The situation will be monitored.
2. Fly-tipping  There has not been any significant fly tipping since the concrete post has been put in place in the alley at the bottom end of the allotments.  However, the area is getting more used now by walkers and the potential still exists for people to dump rubbish.  
3. Motorbikes  Mr Rogers has been told that have been motorbikes using adjacent fields to race about on, but he has not seen them around the allotment area.
4. Review of Plots   
(a)   Councillors viewed all plots and were pleased to see that, in the main, they were well cultivated and maintained.  The weather has been particularly difficult this year and, as Mr Rogers pointed out, it has been a challenge to keep on top of things.  Councillors noted that Plots 18 and 19 are thinly cultivated and usage will be monitored before any further action (e.g. in the form of a letter to the allotment holder) is taken.
(b)    Councillors noted that numbering of the plots is not very clear in some cases.  Also, one person has effectively three plots and the Clerk will write to all allotment holders in November, to ascertain future intentions.  Anyone wishing to give up their plot, will then have the opportunity to say so well before the start of the new financial year. 

(c) 
The Clerk reported that Mr & Mrs Wall had written to say they wanted to give up their allotment (Number 16).  They confirmed they did not want a refund for the annual rent paid. Plot 16 has therefore been reallocated to the next person on the Waiting List – Mrs Margaret Murcott of Waresley Park.  She has inspected the plot and is prepared to share it with the next person on the Waiting List.  NB  This proposal was later withdrawn and Mrs Murcott has taken on the whole plot and payment has been received and banked.
5.    Waiting List   There are three people presently on the waiting list.

6.
Rent Review   At the date of this meeting, the Church Commissioners have not indicated whether there is to be a rent increase next year.
The meeting ended at 6.45pm

